LAXTON PARISH COUNCIL
7.30pm 24 January 2018

PRESENT:  Councillors Yarrow, Bray, Collins, Goulden, Newton and Sweeting.  
Ward Councillor Bayram was also present.

Clerk:  Alan Bravey

Apologies were received from Councillor Moore. 
The Parish Council met at Victory Hall, Laxton.

1/18
DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY AND NON-PECUNIARY INTERESTS – Councillor Newton declared a non-pecuniary interest in Minute 6/18 xii  and Councillor Yarrow declared a non-pecuniary interest in Minute 7/18.  
2/18
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Councillor Collins advised that the issue with water ponding was on Church Close and not Jubilee Avenue.  Resolved – (i) That the minutes of the meetings of the Council held on 22 October should be confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chair and (ii) the road issue on Church Close would be reported to East Riding of Yorkshire Council.
3/18
CLERK UPDATE– Yorkshire Water reported that the rising main works discussed at the last Parish Council meeting were designed to take some pressure of the village infrastructure.  The Clerk advised the Council of the recent village competition winner.
4/18
WARD COUNCILLOR UPDATE – Councillor Bayram advised the meeting of a recent theft of equestrian equipment.  The next Internal Drainage Board Meeting was on the 25 January 2018.  The Parish Council discussed the recent high water levels in the dykes due to the tidal gate works.   Resolved – that residents with horses should be advised to be vigilant.
5/18
PUBLIC PARTCIPATION – There were no members of the public present. 
6/18
CORRESPONDENCE - Resolved – (a) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:
i. ERYC, East Riding Safeguarding Adults Board newsletter

ii. ERYC,  Briefing note on Parking Civil Enforcement 

iii. ERYC, Secretary of State Letter regarding Urgent Care Services.  

iv. Resident, Notice to quit allotments

v. ERNLLCA, Newsletter

vi. Humberside Police, Newsletter

vii. ERYC,  Highways Update

viii. ERYC, Monthly mobile library dates, Saltmarshe

ix. ERYC, Health through Warmth Scheme 

x. ERYC, Summary of Northern Powergrid People and Communities Workshop

xi. Humberside Police, Newsletter

xii. Drax, Proposed repower of up to two coal fired units 

 (b) that the Parish Council would record a  no objections comment to the Drax consultation and (c) that the Clerk would monitor ERNLCCA advice on GDPR changes.
7/18 - VILLAGE CHARITY – The Parish Council discussed the purpose of the charity, which was to support young people gain further opportunities in education.  Resolved – (i) It was resolved to re-elect Vivien Williamson to the Laxton and Saltmarshe Charity, for a further four year term (ii) that the Charity would be asked to review its publicity in the village.
8/18 - PLANNING APPLICATIONS – Resolved – (i) That the Parish Council note that Clerk submitted a no objections comment to planning application7/04058/PLF, Construction of Wildlife Pond and 2 raised earth mounds, Land North Of Corner Cottage Main Street Saltmarshe, in accordance with standing orders and (ii) that the Parish Council note the approval of a Tree Application , Dairy Farm West, Saltmarshe
9/18 DOG FOULING – It was agreed that dog fouling seemed to be improving in the village, although noted that the recent wet weather may have contributed to clearing the streets.  Resolved – that the Clerk would enquire whether a little bin could be installed at near to the river banks in Saltmarshe.

10/18 WIND FARM GRANTS UPDATE– Councillor Goulden advised that there had been no applications received by the Goole Fields fund from the Laxton area.  The Clerk advised that the Laxtonbury organisers had received a grant from the Sixpenny Wood fund.  Resolved – That this item would remain as standard agenda item.  
11/17 HIGHWAYS, DYKES AND DRAINS –  Resolved – (i) that the Clerk woud write to ERYC asking for the ponding by the railway crossing and the road surface on Metham Lane to be prioritised on safety  grounds(ii) the Council note that the damaged street light had been reported again to ERYC (iii) that the Clerk would bring some visual examples of brick village name signs and more elaborate metal name signs to the next meeting and request information from Foggathorpe Parish Council on the cost of their planters (iv) that the Clerk would query suggestions that the Saltmarshe Station Sign had been sold (v) the Clerk would share the video taken by Councillor Goulden with the IDB, which shows that further work is required to level the drain near Church Close (vi) that the Clerk would write to the Police / ERYC over the parking / access issues at Church Close.  
12/18 BUDGET 2018/19 AND PRECEPT DEMAND – The Parish Council discussed the month 9 Budget Monitoring Statement and the proposed budget for 2018/19.  Resolved – (i) that the 2018/19 Budget should be approved and that the cost of the precept for residents should be kept at the 2017/18 level (ii) that the Clerk should check whether the grant to the Village Hall for the bonfire night celebrations had been paid.
13/18  ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT - Resolved – That cheques should be signed to pay the following accounts:
	i. HMRC - PAYE January– £57.50

	ii. Alan Bravey  - Salary January-  £86.85


14/18
ITEMS FOR NEXT AGENDA –Resolved – (i) that the next meeting of the Parish Council would be on the 28nd February and the following meeting would be moved from the 28th March to the 21st March.    
AB to write to Jane Thompson

SIGNED:
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